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Complete Outdoor Burn Ban in effect August 22, 2023 
 

Monroe, WA. – Due to the continued fire danger risk and shared resources assisting with wildland fire 
efforts in our state, the Snohomish Regional Fire & Rescue Office of the Fire Marshal has ordered a 
Stage 2 Burn Ban placing restrictions on all open burning. Effective at 5:00 p.m. on August 22, 2023, all 
open burning is prohibited in Snohomish County including the cities of Lake Stevens, Monroe, and 
Sultan. This ban is in conjunction with burning restrictions placed by the Snohomish County Fire 
Marshal’s Office, Washington State Department of Natural Resources, and the US Forest Service burn 
bans, which include campfires. 

 
All outdoor burning is prohibited during this ban, including residential yard debris fires and 
recreational fires in fire pits and campfires. 

 
Propane fire pits and enclosed barbeques, without solid wood burning material, will continue to be 
allowed. Use of charcoal or propane barbeques shall be conducted on non-combustible surfaces and be 
a minimum of ten feet from vegetation or combustible materials. The use of a propane or charcoal 
barbeque is allowed on private property only. Fire pits or similar enclosures with a metal grate are NOT 
considered barbeques. Charcoal and ash should be discarded in a metal container and be doused with 
water. The container should be kept ten feet from vegetation or combustible materials for 72 hours. 

 
For the duration of this burn ban all outdoor burn permits are suspended. 

 
This ban will remain in effect until there has been a sustained period of rainfall or the fire risk is 
reduced. 

 
### 

 
Snohomish Regional Fire & Rescue serves 160,000 residents in the cities of Lake Stevens, Monroe, and 
unincorporated southeast Snohomish County. SRFR responds to an average of 16,000 emergency calls a year with 
highly trained personnel and state-of-the-art rescue programs. SRFR became the first accredited agency in 
Snohomish County by the Commission on Fire Accreditation International, which is the highest level of achievement 
possible for a fire agency. More information about SRFR can be found at www.srfr.org. 
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